MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Policy and Audit Sub Committee held at the Town Hall on Wednesday 13th June 2018.
PRESENT: 

Councillors: Haydn Bateman (Chair), Bryan Grew, Geoff Matthias, Anthony Parry, Teresa Nickson with the Clerk and Finance Officer.

Apologies: Councillor Sarah Taylor
1.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There were no declarations of interest.
2.
MINUTES

Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Policy & Audit Committee held on 14th March 2018 be received and approved as a correct record.

3.
 ANNUAL RETURN AND INTERMEDIATE AUDIT 2017/18
The Committee considered the previously circulated report detailing the arrangements for the external audit of the Town Council’s accounts for the year ended 31st March 2018 and covering:

· 
The Report of the Internal Auditor 
· 
The Annual Return

· 
The Additional Questions to test Assertions. 

Members noted the requirement for every local council to have its accounts audited each year.  It was also noted this Council is required to have its accounts checked by an internal auditor and this work has to be undertaken by a person independent of the Council.  The check by the internal auditor, JDH Business Services Ltd, is then fed into an annual return and external audit which is undertaken by an auditor appointed by the Welsh Audit Office.  For Mold Town Council, the appointed auditor is BDO LLP of Southampton.  

The annual return is supplemented by additional questions in the Annual Governance Statement to test the assertions.  The complete set of papers, annual return and additional questions form the whole of the information given to BDO LLP for the external audit.   

The Committee considered in detail, the draft annual return, the report of the internal auditor and the additional questions to test the assertions.  The Committee noted the internal auditor had made a couple of observations relating to staff training costs included within Staff costs and a recommendation to retain a record of movements within the asset register of the value of assets disposed.  The Clerk advised that she would address the issue of the staff costs with the software providers to separate the costs for 2018/19, and she would in future be maintaining the asset register as advised.  
The Committee, having considered the report and the documentation, agreed to recommend their approval to the Council at its meeting on 27th June to allow the external audit to proceed.

Resolved:  It was resolved that:

a) The report of the Internal Auditor be received and approved;

b) The Town Council, at its meeting to be held on 27th June 2018, be recommended to approve the draft annual return and additional questions to test assertions; and

c) The observations of the Internal Auditor be received and approved. 
4.
APPOINTMENT OF INTERNAL AUDITOR
The Clerk advised that she had been very happy with the service provided which had been very thorough and efficient.  The Committee asked about the additional cost, but the Clerk advised that although the internal audit was more expensive the External audit was now much cheaper and overall the cost of audits was cheaper than previous years.  The Committee agreed that JDH should be recommended again for 2018/19.


Resolved:  It was resolved to recommend the re-appointment of JDH Business Services for 2018/19.
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